November 14, 2023
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes
The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustee Roberts.  Absent was Trustee Krikorian.  Also present were 5 residents.
The agenda was approved with the addition of township lawyer, service contract for Jaws and the LED light on west side of hall.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on October 10, 2023.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.

No correspondence.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  
In enforcement Nowicki discussed blight on Brown Road.
In Zoning Nowicki announced that the Planning Commission meeting will be held on January 17, 2023 at 7:30 pm.
In citizens comments John French discussed the lawns have been finished for the year. The grounds have been extremely wet this year.  John French also discussed the need for extra pay for the Clerk’s position in regards to the additional nine days of early voting for elections.
In new business O’Brien made a motion to approve the installation of security cameras by Dyck Security and the purchase of a 40-42” tv and mount for monitoring..  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the renewal with Ameriscapes for snow removal.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the replacement of the back hall door by Port Huron Glass.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  O’Brien made a motion to approve the agreement from Dubay regarding the judgement for blight with payments of $200.00 per month.  Nowicki seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the purchase of a printer for early voting and for the Clerk to hire an election assistant.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the fees for the Caregiver permit at $1,000.00 with $300.00 to be paid annually to cover inspections.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  The board discussed the retirement of James Dubay at the end of the year.  The township has a contract with Fahey, Schultz, Burzych and Rhodes PLC.  The board will discuss at the December meeting if there is a need for any additional counsel.  O’Brien made a motion to approve the contract for Jaws service with Impact Rescue.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki will call Old’s Electric to replace the LED light on the west side of the township hall.

In citizen’s comments residents had questions regarding the solar in Fort Gratiot and the substation and overhead lines and the planner billing.  A resident asked what the road commission was doing on Oatman Road.  Nowicki discussed that the road commission was doing a test of new materials at the cost of the road commission.
Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.
Meeting Adjourned 8:28 p.m.
Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
